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November 21, 2023 

Murray PTO Meeting 

6:00pm – 7:15pm 

 

November 23-24, 2023 

No School – Thanksgiving Holiday 

 

December 4, 2023 

Murray PACT Meeting 

5:00pm – 6:30pm 

 

December 19, 2023 

Winter Band/Orchestra Concert 

6:30pm 

 

Dec. 25, 2023 – Jan. 5, 2024 

No School – Winter Break 
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ANY book that helps a child to form a habit of reading, to make reading one of his or her 
needs, is good for him or her.  Maya Angelou 

 
Quarter 2 is now upon us!  One of the important initiatives we are beginning at Murray 
with Q2 is DEAR, which stands for Drop Everything And Read.  As a district and a 
school, literacy is always our focus.  It’s important to understand and embrace the 
responsibility that teaching kids to read and helping our students gain an appreciation for 
reading rests on the shoulders of all of us.  With this initiative, students will be taking time 
in their foundations class every Wednesday to drop everything and read.  Like any other 
skill, reading takes practice and time to get better.  The goal is to help students engage 
with reading that interests/excites them and at the same time provide them time to 
practice the skill of reading.  We ask that you help promote this initiative by engaging with 
your students about what it is they are reading on Wednesdays, provide them 
opportunities to get access to reading that excites them, promote reading at home and 
share the importance of finding reading that they enjoy.  We look forward to our DEAR 
Wednesdays and are excited to see our kids building a love of reading! 
 
Speaking of life skills, we have also implemented an initiative where all students are to be 
using a planner to track their academic progress such as learning objectives in classes 
and grade/goal tracking in foundations.  Planners can be traditional hard copies or free 
digital versions that have been introduced by our foundation teachers.  We ask that you 
please help our students understand the importance of using a tool such as a 
planner/calendar to stay organized and that this skill will be something that will help them 
for the rest of their lives.  This is another one of the many reasons having a fully charged 
and working iPad every day at school is so critical. 
 
Have a great weekend and welcome to Quarter 2! 
 
Celebrations: 
#Pilotprops of the week!  Mr. Willis would like to celebrate Tobias Tyler!  Tobias is doing 
a great job in class.  He is always on top of his work.  When he finishes, he is also going 
around to other students and helping them if they have questions or need assistance.  
Go Pilots! 
#Pilotprops of the week!  Ms. Steinhoff would like to celebrate Cartier Spraggins.  He 
comes to school with a positive attitude every day.  His smile in the hallway always 
cheers me up.  I always look forward to his positivity and silliness in class.  Go Pilots! 
#Pilotprops of the week! Ms. Quam would like to celebrate Tavarrion Carothers. Shout 
out to Tavarrion for always being the first one to lend a helping hand when someone is in 
need. Tavarrion works very hard to get good grades in class and is always offering great 
advice to his peers. In his extracurricular time, Tavarrion loves to play many different 
sports with basketball being his favorite! 
 
Wolf Ridge Environmental Learning Center - Wolf Ridge and Murray are back in action!  
Mr. Altringer left at 7:15AM this morning with his E2 Environmental Inquiry class for a 
weekend of environmental research, community building and adventure up at Wolf 
Ridge!  We are so very excited to reignite this long partnership and for the stories and 
experiences that the students will have with this wonderful program. 
 

Your Co-Pilot, 
 
Jamin McKenzie 
Principal, Murray Middle School 
 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click&ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3AMurrayMS_SPPS%7Ctwcon%5Es1_c14
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click&ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3AMurrayMS_SPPS%7Ctwcon%5Es1_c14
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click&ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3AMurrayMS_SPPS%7Ctwcon%5Es1_c14


  

 

Sixth Grade 
 

Minnesota Studies with Ms. 
Atchison and Ms. Pfeiffer: 
This week students are learning 
about gender roles in early Ojibwe 
history (pre 1800’s) and how 
seasons affected Ojibwe 
communities. 
 
6th Grade Field Trip to Bell Museum 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
Seventh Grade 

 
Science with Ms. Dooley: 
7th grade science 
We have wrapped the unit on 
chemical reactions, featuring acid-
base reactions in bath bombs, and 
are moving into cells and systems.  
We are currently working on a case 
study of a student who broke their 
foot and had a large cut on their foot 
as well.  We are using this 
information to ask questions about 
how the body can heal itself, what 
are useful technologies in diagnosing 
and treating sickness and injury, and 
how we can use this information to 
tell us more about body systems in 
general. 
Comparative Anatomy 
We have completed our look at the 
natural history of the Earth and are 
starting to look at the things that 
have lived there since the beginning 
(or at least in the last 3 billion 
years).  We have grown bacteria, 
tested the ideal conditions to grow 
fungi, looked at how fungi reproduce, 
and are starting to examine the 
simplest animals.  Next up: 
dissections of more advanced 
animals. 
 

 
 
 
 

Eighth Grade 
 

Science with Ms. Atkinson: 
In Mrs. Atkinson's earth science 
class, we are in the middle of 
learning about why chemical and 
physical changes are important to 
everyday life. Next, we will be 
learning all about the periodic table 
in preparation for analyzing minerals 
and rocks. 

 
In Mrs. Atkinson's coding class, we 
are finishing the basics of animation 
in JavaScript and will be creating 
games next in quarter 2! All the 
coding students are very excited for 
this!  
 
Social Studies with Ms. Croone: 
8th Grade Global Studies 
After learning how to read maps, we 
have been looking at the 5 Themes 
of Geography-Movement, Region, 
Human-Environment Interaction, 
Location and Place though a variety 
of readings and activities.  As the 
quarter is ending, this unit will have a 
summative in our classes in the next 
week. 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 



  

Staff Spotlight 

 
 
Hello there! My name is Gabe Gravert, I 
am one of the Math teachers at Murray 
Middle School. This is my 1st year with 
Murray Middle School and 1st year with 
Saint Paul Public Schools. I teach Pre-
Algebra (7th grade math) and Integrated 1 
Math (9th grade math). I started at Murray 
a week after the school year and have 
really enjoyed getting to know all the 
students, staff, and community here at 
Murray!  
 
I received my bachelor's degree in 
Elementary and Middle Level Education 
from the University of Northern Iowa in 
Cedar Falls, Iowa. Go Cats! I taught middle 
school math & science for 2 years in a 
District just outside of Des Moines, Iowa. I 
moved to the Twin Cities in Fall of 2019. 
While away from teaching I worked in store 
management for a HyVee while I was 
away from teaching for 2 years. I am really 
excited to be back in the classroom 
working with middle schoolers!  
 
In my free time I like to play recreational 
sports such as soccer, kickball, and 
bowling. I am an avid follower of the 
University of Iowa Women's Basketball 
team. I have season tickets to their games 
with my sister who still lives in Iowa. I also 
enjoy spending time with my friend 
community here in the Twin Cities and 
exploring all that it has to offer. While in 
Iowa I coached High School baseball for 8 
years and middle school girls' basketball 
for 2 years. I am looking forward to 
coaching middle school girls' basketball 
again this year at Murray!  
 
My favorite part of this year so far has 
been getting to know all the students and 
facing challenges that math has to offer 
together. Looking forward to building 
community here at Murray for years to 
come.  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Picture Day 
 
School Pictures are Ready! 
 
View and order at 
https://shop,jostenspix.com/login 
 
MURRAY MIDDLE SCHOOLEvent 
Code:  FE216023 
 
Also Needed: 
Infinite Campus Unique Student ID 

Staff Spotlight 

 
 
Hello! My name is Kirsten Croone and at 
school I am Ms. Croone. I am excited to 
have joined the Murray staff as an 8th 
Grade Global Studies and In These 
Times teacher. While it’s my first year at 
Murray, it’s not my first year in St. Paul! 
 
I have been in education for over 25 
years-mostly in St. Paul but did teach in 
Amman, Jordan at the American 
Community School for 2 years. It was an 
amazing adventure of cultures, foods, 
travel and bucket list items while I was 
there. My big accomplishment was 
completing a Geography Certificate from 
St. Cloud Sate University this past year 
and was able to study at Hogwarts aka 
Alnwick Castle in Alnwick, England for 3 
weeks. I’m a huge HP fan and this was a 
dream come true! It’s true-I am a life 
longer learner and now planning my next 
social studies area to study. I am a firm 
believer that I have “sand in my shoes” 
and blame my parents for that problem. 
 
Things I love to do-travel! It is always at 
the top of my list as I am constantly 
looking for cool nuggets of info that I can 
bring back to my classroom to make the 
world real to my students. Knitting, 
cooking & baking, SCSU hockey games, 
hanging out with my mom and sister also 
top the list of things I love to do. 
 
Thank you for welcoming me to Murray! I 
am lucky to be here and have 
appreciated the help and support I have 
received. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Give To the Max Day 2023 

November 16th 

 

Help Murray Middle School raise 

$5,000.00 to support our students! 

 

Your Donations Support: 

 

• Academic Support 

• Affinity Groups 

• Athletics & Clubs 

• Band & Orchestra 

• Classroom Supplies 

• School Events 

• School Musical 

 
https://www.givemn.org/organizatio

n/Murray-Junior-High/welcome 

https://shop,jostenspix.com/login
https://www.givemn.org/organization/Murray-Junior-High/welcome
https://www.givemn.org/organization/Murray-Junior-High/welcome
https://www.givemn.org/organization/Murray-Junior-High/welcome


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Counselor’s Corner 
 
 

EVERY MEAL 
 

Please fill out our QR code or this link if you are interested in getting items from the Murray food pantry sponsored by Every 
Meal. Link: https://forms.gle/Uu7GTHWuTCiZgZ9b9. We have food available at Murray for students to pick up at the end of the 
day on Fridays. It is in our Food pantry – see Google Form for more info. Please write down your name, your contact 
information, and which items you’d be interested in your student picking up each week. Students will take these items home in 
their backpacks. 
Contact Justine Revermann (justine.revermann@spps.org or 651-744-7130) or Lisa Engelstad (lisa.engelstad@spps.org or 
651-744-2397). You can reach out to us to schedule an appointment to pick up some food items. 

 

 
 

Murray School Counselors, 
 
Justine Revermann (Student last names A-L) justine.revermann@spps.org or 651-744-7130 
Lisa Engelstad (Student last name M-Z) lisa.engelstad@spps.org or 651-744-2397 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://forms.gle/Uu7GTHWuTCiZgZ9b9
mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:lisa.engelstad@spps.org
mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:lisa.engelstad@spps.org


  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 


